

Attachment 3


Project: Alternative Services Project in Southeast King County
Location: Southeast King County, Renton - Enumclaw
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Background

Southeast King County is the second of several rural areas where Metro is shaping future service according to the county's adopted Alternative Services Plan. The plan is a framework for what fixed-route bus service, and potential lower cost and more efficient service alternatives, might look like in less-populated areas of the county as Metro seeks new ways to get the most out of every available transit dollar. 
Service proposal

In March 2016, Route 915 would be improved on weekdays, with service operating about every 60 minutes. The current DART area in downtown Auburn would be removed. Looking ahead to September 2016, the plan is to shorten DART Route 907 to operate between the Renton Transit Center and Black Diamond, with the service between Black Diamond and Enumclaw replaced with an alternative such as a community van. The reason this change is proposed to be implemented in fall 2016 is to allow for the development and implementation of the replacement alternative service. In addition to the routing change to Route 907, the current DART area in Renton would be removed and a new early evening trip from Renton to Black Diamond would be added. 

Benefits of these changes would include more frequent service along corridors where ridership is higher, the potential to implement new alternative service transportation options, and the reallocation of fixed route resources with no increase in service costs. 
Public involvement
To provide review and guidance to Metro staff during the Southeast King County Alternatives Service project, a stakeholder working group was organized with representatives from local jurisdictions, organizations, and agencies. The working group held six meetings from April through June 2015, with members also participating in some of the outreach activities. The jurisdictions within the project area with representatives participating in the working group included Auburn, Enumclaw, Black Diamond, Covington, Maple Valley, and Renton.  

Outreach was performed in the area in spring 2015 to inform riders of these potential changes. Metro hosted two public meetings in the area to present the service proposals: May 26 in Auburn and May 28 in Maple Valley. Additional outreach and notification included emails/texts sent to Metro subscribers, take-away cards distributed at transit centers and events, and a news release provided to various local media. Feedback was received through an online survey, onboard conversations with riders, and conversations with individuals at the Renton Transit Center, Auburn Transit Center, Auburn YMCA, Green River College, Enumclaw Senior Center, and Greater Maple Valley Senior Center.
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